
 

 

Yaama, 

So begins my last newsletter of the 2022 school year and 

what a year it has been. Thankfully, the year was not 

interrupted by Covid inspired disrupted learning. While no 

school, including ours, is perfect, we have continued to strive to provide 

your children with the best possible educational opportunities throughout 

2022. 

 

This year, we have made some curriculum innovations in Secondary, 

including dedicated Literacy, Numeracy and Wellbeing classes. The latter 

will not continue in 2023, because student and staff feedback suggested 

that it was not having the required impact. 

The signs for the Literacy and Numeracy are far more positive, but the 

impact of these lessons will be evaluated at the end of 2023. 

 

Secondary Clubs have been a success and will continue in 2023. 

 

In Primary, students have continued to be provided with high quality 

lessons, but in the last semester, we have introduced a literacy intervention 

program called MacqLit, which has proven to be successful for many 

students.  

 

There have been many highlights in 2022, too many to mention in this 

article, however, there are a few that I would like to mention specifically: 

NAIDOC Week is always an important week for the whole school 

community, and once again we came together during this week to celebrate 

Aboriginal culture and acknowledge our shared history under the theme, 

“Get Up! Stand Up! Show Up!” It was truly a magnificent week and a clear 

demonstration of what a community can do when they work together. 

 

Last Wednesday, CAPA night was also a fine example of school and 

community working together. Some 250 students were involved, as were 68 

staff. It was a great celebration of the talents of our students and staff. It 

was also a fine example of what collaboration and teamwork can do. To 

that end, I would like to thank all staff, students and parents who supported 

this event, but particularly, the leadership provided by our Business 

Manager - Kelly Morriss, Music Teacher - Lucas Schembri, Visual Arts 

Teacher - Priscilla Martinez and community volunteer - Andrea Marsh-

Babic. 
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Join us on  

Primary Barwon Swimming 

Carnival 

Fri 17th Feb  

Last Day Of School  

Fri 16th Dec 

Whole School Swimming 

Carnival 

Fri 10th Feb 

Students Return 2023 

Years 1 –12 Tues 7th Feb 

Kindergarten Thurs 9th Feb  

Term 1 Pupil Free Days  

Fri 24th - Mon 27th 

Long distance Swimming 

Carnival 

Wed 15th Feb  
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Each term Deputy Principal (DP) awards are organised for all the students who 
have only positive entries during the term.  In Term 4, we had over 40 students 
who have followed our PBL goals or Respect, Responsibility & Pride, they were 
rewarded by a special lunch.

Farewell to Mr Allen, Ms Bankole, Mr Goodall, Ms McGinty, Mr MacLean, Ms Spinner, Mrs Whale, Ms 

Clothier, Ms Stewart, Ms Slater, Mr Delhaas, Ms Pilatos and Ms Dart, all these teachers have worked 

diligently at Lightning Ridge Central School,  some for a short time and others for much longer. I would 

especially like to acknowledge the work and input to our school from Ms McGinty & Mr MacLean, both 

these teachers have worked at LRCS and supported 

our students to become the adults of our community. 

Mrs Wilson will be on maternity leave in 2023, Mrs 

Amanda Caley will replace Mrs Wilson, I am sure she 

will do a sterling job.   

Our best wishes to you all as you launch into a new 

journey in 2023. I would like to wish everyone a 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year, and hope 

that you have a happy journey during the holidays 

and be ready for school in February 2023.  

Students return on Tuesday 7th February 2023. 

The school community also came together on Wednesday 14th December, to acknowledge the efforts of 

our students throughout the year. The occasion was well chaired by our 2023 Captain, Jada Seaton, and 

Vice Captain, Nick Newton and our Primary school leaders for 2023, Khiah Boney and Riley Cross were 

inducted. Congratulations to all the award winners and their families. Particular thanks must go to the 

lead person in organising this event, Jasna Bedenikovic. 

 

The Premier’s Respect Awards were handed out in a lavish ceremony in Sydney last week.  

Our school nominated Arly Seaton in Year 2 and Chanel Kenny in Year 10. Chanel is to be congratulated 

on being highly commended, while Arly was flown to Sydney with her family and received an inaugural 

Premier’s Respect Award from the Premier himself and appeared on Channel 9 News last Friday. Arly 

was one of only ten students throughout the state who received an award. Our school is and should 

proud of these two fine students. 

 

The end of the year is an exciting time, but it also brings with it a tinge of sadness. Mrs Morriss’ column in 

this newsletter lists those staff who are departing. I would 

like to take this opportunity to thank those staff for their 

service and dedication to the students of LRCS and wish 

them well in their future endeavours. 

To our families, I thank you for your support of our school 

and I wish you a very Merry Christmas and look forward 

to seeing your students in Years 1- 12 on Tuesday 7th 

February 2023 and Kindergarten Thursday 9th February 

2023.  

 

Yaluu! 

 

Secondary Deputy Principal’s Report  



Primary Assistant Principal’s Report  

Ngandanganda = shiny  

Bugalaa ngandanganda muyaan-da bindaybila! 

Hang the shiny bauble on the tree!  

We all know 2022 has been a busy year packed full of many unforgettable experiences. 

This final week will also be very busy with our Year 6 graduation dinner on Monday 

night, the end of year Pool party on Tuesday and our presentation day assembly on 

Wednesday. 

As the year 2022 comes to an end, I’d like to express my best wishes and gratitude to 

some of our teachers who are leaving us. Further, I’d like to extend my deepest thanks for all of our Pri-

mary teaching staff who have worked tirelessly all year with flexibility, commitment and dedication. 

And to all of our students and their families, I wish you a restful, family-filled and safe holiday over the 

Christmas and New Year period. 

See you in 2023! 



If you need to get a message to 

your child please contact the 

school office by 2:30pm. 

Music Award Winners 
Each week all students who have been following our Turtle Goals and displaying positive behaviour are 

put into a draw. Three students from primary and three from secondary are drawn out. These students 

then get to choose a song which will be played for our new bell music. Congratulations to our Week 9 & 10 

winners. 

Primary: Riley Cross, Meerab Akbar and Charlotte Pavy  

Secondary: Keegan Brown, Boyd Wiesnet and Boudeeka James 



 

Worth your Weight in Opal  

Rafay Khurram S3C  

 

 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Thurston Kennedy ES1J 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal                

Allegra Kaluski S23N 

 Allegra was nominated by Mrs Cross for  packing up the equipment at the end 

of lunch. Thankyou for keeping our playground tidy. 

Amazing work Allegra! 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Arthur Langmead S1D 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal  

Jack Miller Yr 8 

 

 

Thurston was nominated by Miss Bird for working really hard in 

language. 

Fantastic effort Thurston! 

Arthur was nominated by Ms Pilatos for his excellent work habit 

and positive behaviour at all times. 

Great work Arthur! 

Rafay was nominated by Miss Loder for his enthusiasm and participation in 

language lessons. 

Wonderful job Rafay! 

Jack was nominated by Mrs Whale for his support in Science during the year 6 

transition. 

Well done  Jack! 



LOTE Yuwaalaraay 
Our Year 8 Languages Other Than English (LOTE) Yuwaalaraay students have been working on a simple 

children’s book as part of their Term 4 assessment task. The book is a creative way for the students to 

display the language skills that they have developed over the course of the year.  

The task culminates with the students reading their books to Primary students. We were welcomed by Mrs 

Cross’s Kindy class (led on the day by Ms Davies), and the Stage 1 classes of Ms Pilatos and Mr Britts. 

The students did a great job of reading their books, and the Primary students loved having stories read to 

them! 



CAPA School Performance  

On the evening of Wednesday 7th of 

December, Staff and K-12 students 

attended the Lightning Ridge Bowling 

Club for the annual Creative and 

Performing Art (CAPA) show inspired  

by Disney. 

Students were outstanding during their 

performances. A big congratulations to 

you all.  



 message to your 

child please con-

tact the school of-

fice by 2:30pm. 

         RESPECT AWARD 

PRESENTED FOR CONTINUALLY SHOWING 

RESPECT AND 

FOLLOWING 

INSTRUCTIONS! 

Primary PBL Awards  

RESPONSIBILTY AWARD 

PRESENTED FOR MAKING RESPONSIBLE CHOICES 

WITH THEIR LEARNING AND  BEHAVIOUR! 

PRIDE AWARD  

PRESENTED FOR SHOWING PRIDE BY 

CONSISTENTLY DOING QUALITY WORK! 





Continued  

‘Wadjiny’ Performance 

This entertaining exploration into the culture and day to day life in a hunter gatherer society left students 

with a lasting insight into Aboriginal histories and cultures. Troy Allen combines dance, storytelling and 

music and after showing, quickly has students and teachers if willing, to join him in the dance as they all 

mimic the kangaroo, emu and other Australian animals using their newly learnt movements that stretch 

back thousands of years.  



Continued  












